
   

 

 

 

 

INFORMATION NOTE 
Spectrum Defragmentation: Licence revocation 

recommendations to Ofcom 

The Jersey Competition Regulatory Authority (the Authority) has been progressing the 

defragmentation of local spectrum in the 3.4-3.8 GHz band to allow the creation of large 

contiguous spectrum blocks for new services including 5G.  

Following consultation and consideration of responses received, the JCRA Board agreed on 6 

July 2023 to recommend the revocation of licences presently held by Clear Mobitel (Jersey) 

Limited and Newtel Limited in the 3.4-3.8 GHz band. Following issuing the consultation 

outcome and decision, we have now written to both affected licensees and Ofcom, with the 

letters of recommendation published on the Authority’s website. 
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